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New York, NY - The Association for Disaster and Mass Trauma Studies is deeply saddened by the pain and suffering of thousands of people in the Gulf Coast. On Monday, August 29th, the coastal areas of the Gulf coast were hit by Hurricane Katrina. With wind speeds of up to 140 mph (225 km/h), Hurricane Katrina destroyed everything in its path. The hurricane first hit Louisiana and traveled 200 miles from west of New Orleans to Pensacola in Florida. The states of Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama and Florida were hit. 
The area most affected by the hurricane was the city of New Orleans. The city’s streets and houses were flooded after two levees were destroyed. Although thousands of people were evacuated prior to the hurricane, many remained in the city of New Orleans when the levees burst. Thousands of people were evacuated from the roofs of their homes or were rescued in the water. Many are still waiting to be rescued. An astounding 20 thousand people were sheltered in the Superdome and another 20,000 people sough refuge at the Ernest N. Morial Convention Center without water, food or medical attention. 
The victims of Hurricane Katrina have lost their homes, main source of employment, schools, and hospitals and desperately need basic necessities. Governor Kathleen Blanco of Louisiana has asked for federal assistance as the crisis is “beyond the capabilities of the state and affected local governments”.   
In response to this crisis, the Association for Disaster and Mass Trauma Studies spearheaded by Dr. Anie Kalayjian, is implementing its Mental Health Outreach Project (MHOP) in the Gulf Coast. The MHOP is mobilizing teams of mental health volunteers to treat survivors. Unfortunately, at least 15% of survivors will present symptoms of PTSD that will require treatment. The MHOP will provide psychosocial aide to those survivors who have lost their family members, home and jobs. 

Help the Mental Health Outreach Project reach out to the victims of Katrina. You can donate by sending a check to the Association for Disaster and Mass Trauma Studies, 185 East 85th Street, Mezz #4, New York, NY 10028. If you are interesting in volunteering, please go to www.meaningfulworld.com and fill out an application.

